
GERMANTOWN PUBLIC SAFETY EDUCATION COMMISSION 

August 6, 2012 minutes 
 

 

The August meeting of the Germantown Public Safety Education Commission was called to order by 

Jonathan Frase, Chairperson, in the Administrative Conference Room, at 5:35 pm 

 

Commissioners attending were:  Jonathan Frase, Jonathan Smith, Ron Roberson, Lillie Kay Mitchell, 

Betty Duke, Susan Hirsch, Dot Stagich, John Arth, and Suzanne Jackson,  Liaisons attending:  Lt. 

Angie Lewis and Alderman Greg Marcom.  Absent:  Susan Kingston, Charles Baker, Brent Beavers, 

Matt Price and Fire Marshall Jody Dwyer 

 

The June minutes were approved as distributed. 

 

 

REPORTS 

 

 Police Report – Lt. Angie Lewis:  A school requested a child safety seat check.  We are going to 

see if we can arrange for police officers to check the seats during car pool.  The next Drug Take 

Back is September 29 (Saturday) from 10:00 to 2:00.  We received a request for purchase of 

CPR training equipment. 

 

 Fire Report – Jody Dwyer:  No report 

 

 Safety City Review – Ron Roberson:  Other than a few hiccups, Safety City was a well 

organized and successfully accomplished event.  Ron referenced the evaluation and commented 

on the remarks and suggestions.  We will need a new organizer of volunteers.  Lillie Kay said 

the responsibilities could be divided among five or six helpers.  It was the consensus of the 

commission to again accept Ron’s invitation to host Safety City 2013 at the Germantown 

Church of Christ.  The dates are June 10 to 14. 

 

 BMA – Greg Marcom:  Greg updated us on the municipal school issue.  October 1 leadership 

Germantown will host the School Board Candidates Forum.  On October 16 there will be the 

Alderman Candidates Forum.  Both will be held in the Council Chambers and will begin at 6:00 

pm. 

 

 Traffic Engineer - Jonathan Smith:  The traffic signal LED and timing project is near 

completion.  They are working on some school zone issues, the entrance to Methodist Hospital 

and looking at the accident/crash location statistics 

 

 Adult Bicycle Safety & Education Campaign – No report 

 

 Red Ribbon Campaign – Brent Beavers:  No report 

 

 

 



NEW BUSINESS 

 

 PSEC Service Hours – Jody Dwyer:  No report.  The reports are due quarterly. 

 

 Safety City Equipment Rental:  There was a request to borrow our Safety City buildings for a 

one day event.  The commission decided to offer help to start a safety city program, but to limit 

the use of the buildings to our Safety City week. 

 

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 

 The Germantown Festival will be September 8 (9:30 am to 6:00 pm) and 9 (noon to 6:00 pm).  

Please note those dates on your calendar so you will be available to work a shift at our PSEC 

booth at the festival. 

 

 Jonathan will let me know the location of our first Wednesday in September meeting (date 

change due to Labor Day Holiday). 

 

 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:30 pm. 

 

 

Susan Hirsch, Secretary 

 

 

__________________________  

 

Jonathan Frase 

Chairperson 

 

 

__________________________  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Reminder: 

All members are invited to send expanded text about their projects and plans to the secretary, for 

inclusion as an addendum to the minutes. 


